August 5, 2001

Today we started by removing the west 1m x 2.60m area of L2096 and L2049. We began at the north edge of 2049 an cut back southwards as far as the "artificial" border between 2049 and 2096. This area had very large cooking pot body sherds and some oven fragments. We continued pushing south as L2096--this area had a remarkably high number of lithics. We stopped at the level of more ash lenses even though our purpose was to come down in this section to the level of the red mudbrick soil that we see at the north cut at the 8m peg. We peeled back a sample area at the north edge of L2049 once the above stated activity took place. We wanted to see if the red is "catchable" here and in fact we can scrape down to it. We had a worker cut the remainder of 2049 an 2096 (west) down to the level of the top of the red bricky soil at the north step. We began to take out the eastern portion of this area (2049-2095) but halted because it was time to close down for the day. We will probably begin next time by troweling the area of L2049-2096 (west part) to come right down on the red soil that we found at the north edge when we peeled back. 

We also excavated L2060 at the step south of former L2060; thus between the 9m and 10m pegs. We had the workers dig down just to the top of the layer of cobblestones we see in the north step-cut  (at the 10m peg). This soil is relatively loose as it is a continuation of topsoil and slope erosion above what we believe will be occupational layers. There was not an excessively large amount of pottery, lithics, or bone from this area. Once 2060 was excavated, we saw a very stark color transition at the base of the locus--from grey (Munsell 7.5YR 6/3 "light brown") to distinctly reddish soil (Munsell 7.5YR 4/6 "strong brown"). This soil (both grey and red) was extremely tightly/hard packed and although we do not yet see brick lines, this is most likely mudbricks or mudbrick debris. The area at the base of 2060 indeed shows some small cobblestones, but the do not appear currently to comprise a floor. We will need to trowel here next time in order to make clear what the character of the cobble layer was that we saw in the section cut prior to excavating this area.

